
Sexual Harassment Policy for the Village of Pleasantville

Introduction

The Village of Pleasantville is committed to maintaining a workplace free from sexual harassment.

Sexual harassment is a form of workplace discrimination. All employees are required to work in a

manner that prevents sexual harassment in the workplace. This Policy is one component of the Village of

Pleasantville's commitment to a discrimination-free work environment. Sexual harassment is against the

lawl and all employees have a legal right to a workplace free from sexual harassment and employees

are urged to report sexual harassment by filing a complaint internally with the Village of Pleasantville.

Employees can also file a complaint with a government agency or in court under federal, state or local
antidiscrimination laws.

1 While this policy specifically addresses sexual harassment, harassment because of and discrimination

against persons of all protected classes is prohibited. In New York State, such classes include age, race,

creed, color, national origin, sexual orientation, military status, sex, disability, marital status, domestic
violence victim status, gender identity and criminal history.

2 A non-employee is someone who is (or is employed by) a contractor, subcontractor, vendor,

consultant, or anyone providing services in the workplace. Protected non-employees include persons

commonly referred to as independent contractors, "gig" workers and temporary workers. Also included

are persons providing equipment repair, cleaning services or any other services provided pursuant to a
contract with the employer.

Policy:

1.The Village of Pleasantville's policy applies to all employees, applicants for employment, interns,
whether paid or unpaid, contractors and persons conducting business, regardless of immigration status,
with the Village of Pleasantville. In the remainder of thisdocument, the term "employees" refers to this
collective group.


























